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Hi everyone, 

As I look back on the year, I think it has been a fantastic one for the Cheshire      
Centre; winning trophies at both the English and Welsh Nationals, organising so 
many brilliant rallies at home and abroad, most of which were full.  Travelling 
around the country and speaking to many ralliers from other centres they really are 
in awe of our centre, they really can’t believe that we organised over 100 rallies, a 
rally in Australia and three in France.  Long may that continue. 

From a personal perspective, it has also been a memorable year, being your Centre 
Chairman has been a privilege and one that both Andrea and I have thoroughly  
enjoyed.  We have made new friends and made some fantastic memories and for 
that I thank you all. 

 

Looking forward to 2019, the rally programme is even bigger than last year; I really 
am looking forward to pointing that fact out to fellow centre chairmen, LOL.  It is 
great to see new venues being introduced and to see new Rally Officers in the 2019 
rally brochure.   

 

Don’t forget, keep the weekend of 1 – 4 May 2020 free, as the Cheshire Centre 50th 
Celebration rally will be a rally that you don’t want to miss.  

 



We have a full committee, which is great news.  I would like to welcome Ken    
Stowell-Smith and Kev Patterson to the team, all of the committee are really       
enthusiastic, hardworking and ready to continue the traditions of our great centre.  
The junior committee, led by James Rae for his second year as chairman, has grown 
in numbers, which is good to see.  Please support the juniors in their endeavours as 
they are the future of our centre.  The junior rally in July sounds fun and if their 
2018 rally was anything to go by it will be brilliant. 

 

And finally I would just like to thank all the Rally Officers for their time, hard work 
and effort in organising our weekends for us; I can vouch for the 56 rallies Andrea 
and I have been on so far this year they have been brilliant; thank you. 

 

This will be the last Newsletter before the New Year, so Andrea and I would like to 
wish you all a very merry Christmas and a happy and prosperous New Year.  Don’t 
forget my caravan door is always open, well not physically as Andrea suffers from 
the cold, but feel free to pop in for a chat and a cuppa any time.  We both look   
forward to seeing you out on the rally field in 2019.  

  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

The 50th Celebration rally planning is still progressing nicely, and with two new 
committee members, Ken Stowell-Smith and Kev Patterson, joining the team we 
have fresh impetuous, which is great.  We have a dedicated committee meeting in 
January to carry out additional planning, so if you have any ideas or thoughts please 
let me know. 

Don’t forget, keep the weekend of 1 – 4 May 2020 free, as the Cheshire Centre 50th 
Celebration rally will be a rally that you don’t want to miss.  

 



Editor’s Spot 

W 
elcome to the Christmas edition of the Cheshire 

Centre Chronical.  

Another year of rallying comes to an end and the 

2019 Rally brochure is out. 

2018 had many varied rallies and the 2019 programme is no 

different. You can sit back and relax on a Free and easyõ  rally 

or join one of the action packed rallies. Whatever your        

preference, I am sure like us you will find your perfect rally.  

Why not make a new year resolution of attending a rally you 

have never been on and is ôout of your normõ? 

Unfortunately Glenis and I have had to cancel our December 

Christmas rallies due to me having an operation but never fear 

we will be, out at New Year.  

Luckily Glenis is confident at towing.  

Donõt forget to send me what you have been up to on your 

Xmas/New year rallies for the next edition.  

Have a great Christmas and a wonderful new year and we will 

see you about on the rally field soon. 

Barry  

Barry Chesterson  

Editor  

newsletter@cheshirecentre.co.uk  
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The Committee would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year 

Mum, Can I have a dog for Christmas?  

No you can have turkey like everyone else.  



Christmas and Gift Giving  
The tradition of gift -giving has strong association with       

Paganism. The Roman festival of Saturnalia featured      

periods of gift -giving, this idea was later incorporated in 

to the traditional Christmas celebrations. The gifts started 

out very modest and evolved to include more elaborate          

expressions of love. This was not met with full acceptance 

by some Christians who disliked the Pagan connection.  

However, supporters of gift -giving, likened the activity to 

that of the Magi, who gave gifts to baby Jesus, in this     

regard it became symbolic and necessary to the grand 

tradition of Christmas  

Two snowmen in a field, one turned to the other and said  

"I don't know about you but I can smell carrots!"  

 The rally officers of the ôCabaret No Campfireó 

rally would like to hank the ralliers for their participation 

and generosity in raising almost Ã140 towards this yearõs 

Children In Need Appeal.  

This money is being passed on via a nursery where one of 

our members works and will benefit from an agreement 

with a National bank whereby, they will match amount 

raised.  

This equates to your generosity donating £280 

to the appeal.  

Cabaret No Campfire  



Congratulations 

Silver Salvers  

25 Rallies Valerie & John Whittaker  

50 Rallies Imelda & Andrew Lowe  

75 Rallies Barbara & Allan Beard  

125 Rallies Trish & Jimmy Shaw 

150 Rallies Janet & Brian McMurray  

150 Rallies Becky & Nick Rae 

175 rallies  Lynn & Brian Ingham  

Multi Rally Awards  

100 Rallies             Caroline & Mark Jarvis  

300 Rallies   Terry & Dave Middleton  

200,300,400 Rallies Imelda & Andrew Lowe  

1200 Rallies   Andi & Andy Gibbs  

New Venue Finder Award  

Camping Les Saules, Cheverny, France   Janet & Brian McMurray  

Camping Lac de Panthier, Burgundy France  Becky & Nick Rae 

Camping Le Port de Lacombe, Flagnac,France  Trish & Jimmy Shaw 

Birch Hill Farm,Ellesmere     Judith William & Colin Day

Whatõs the difference between the Christmas alphabet and the ordinary   

alphabet?  

The Christmas alphabet has Noel.  



The best Christmas present I ever got was a broken drum -  

You just can't beat it.  

      REMEMBER :   

 

      5MPH  AT ALL TIMES on the Rally field  

                 NO EXCUSES 

Along with the rally equipment, the Centre Equipment Officer also stores the 
following equipment ,that is available for use on your rally, free of charge: 

2 Way Radios  

Gas Powered Heater 

Basic Music Equipment  

Warning Signs  

Event shelter 

Warning lights 
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If you fancy learning some great Scottish banter, or you just fancy a wee 

laugh, check out these eight jokes only Scots would understand:  

Best read in a Scots dialect . 

 

1. A Glasgow woman goes to the dentist and settles down in the chair.  

   "Comfy?" asks the dentist.  

   "Govan," she replies.  
 

2. How many Spanish guys does it take to change a light bulb?  

    Just Juan. 
 

3.Did you hear about the lonely prisoner?  

     He was in his cell.  

 

4. After announcing he was getting married, a boy tells his pal he will 

be wearing the kilt.  

    "And what's the tartan?" asks his mate.  

    "Oh, she'll be wearing a white dress," he replies.  
 

5. Ten cows in a field. Which one is closest to Iraq?  

     Coo eight.  
 

6. A teenage girl phones her dad at midnight and says: "Can you 

come and get me? I've missed the last bus and it's pouring with 

rain."  

     "Okay," says her dad. "Where are you ringing from?"  

     The girl replies: "From the top of my head right down to my knickers".  
 

7.What did the Siamese twins from Glasgow call their autobiography?  

    Oor Wullie.  
 

8. A man takes a pair of shoes back to the shop and complains that 

there is a lace missing.  

    "No", argues the assistant, "look at that - it says Taiwan".  
 

9. What is the difference between a Scottish sheep farmer and a    

Rolling Stones song?   

One says, ôHey you, get off of my cloud!ó, and the other says, ôHey        

McCloud, get off of my ewe!õ  

 

10. òThey French cannae count  ð  

       you ask for twa rolls and they gae ye three.ó 

 

Thanks to Jimmy Shaw for this Article  

http://www.scotlandnow.dailyrecord.co.uk/lifestyle/heritage/dae-ye-ken-oor-scottish-3228712


CHRISTMAS TRIVIA  

The image of Santa Claus flying his sleigh began in 1819 

and was created by Washington Irving, the same author 

who dreamt up the Headless Horseman.  

 The Montgomery Ward department store created Rudolph the Reindeer 

as a marketing gimmick to encourage children to buy their Christmas 

colouring books.  

The original Rudolph did not have a red nose. In that day and 

age, red noses were seen as an indicator of chronic alcoholism 

and Montgomery Ward didnõt want him to look like a drunkard.  

In the original picture, he was almost named Reginald or Rollo.   

Between the 16th and 19th centuries global temperatures were             

significantly lower than normal in what was known as a òlittle ice ageó. 

Charles Dickens grew up during this period and  experienced snow for 

his first eight Christmases. This òWhite Christmasó experience            

influenced his writing and began a tradition of expectation for the       

holidays  

The Christmas tree in Trafalgar Square is donated to the people of 

London every year by the people of Oslo, Norway in thanks for 

their assistance during World War II .  

Bicycle, the U.S. playing card company, manufactured cards to give to all 

the POWS in Germany during World War II as Christmas presents. These 

cards, when soaked in water, revealed an escape route for POWs.           

The Nazis never knew. 

The Christmas wreath was originally hung as a symbol of     

Jesus. The holly represents his crown of thorns and the red 

berries the blood he shed .  

The tradition of hanging stockings comes from a Dutch legend. A poor 

man had three daughters for whom he could not afford to     

provide a dowry. St. Nicholas dropped a bag of gold down his 

chimney and gold coins fell out and into the stockings drying 

by the fireplace.  

The daughters now had dowries and could be married, avoiding a life on 

the streets.  

We were so poor when I was little that we couldn't afford a turkey for   

Christmas, so we gave the budgie a chest expander.  



Christmas and Carols  

 
An important part of the    

Christmas celebrations are the 

singing of carols.  

These have their origins in the 

past well before the concept of       

C h r i s t m a s  c a r o l s  w a s             

actualized.  

Most of the popular carols we 

now sing were written in the 

19th century and were sung 

from house to house near the 

Christmas season.  

Soon the church adopted this 

tradition in the 1820's, giving 

these songs a greater sense of 

reverence.  

INTERESTING FACTS ABOUT CHRISTMAS  

CHRISTMAS DAY  
 

Christmas is celebrated on the 25th 

of December and   commemorates 

the birth of Jesus Christ.  

The word Christmas is derived 

from the Old English word    

òCristes  maesseó which literally 

translates to Christ's Mass.           

Although no one knows for sure the 

exact date of Christ's birth, the date 

chosen to celebrate it is related to 

the Roman Saturnalia festival       

that lasted from the 17th -21st of 

December. This date was chosen 

somewhere  during the 4th century 

AD by the heads of the church.  

The date became widely accepted 

by most branches of Christianity.  

Father Christmas / Santa Claus  

Normally associated with the bringer of the gifts, is Father Christmas or 

Santa Claus. The two are in fact two entirely separate stories. Father    

Christmas was originally part of an old English  midwinter festival, normally 

dressed in green, a sign of the returning spring.  

The stories of St. Nicholas (Sinter Klaas in 

Holland) came via Dutch settlers to    

America in the 17th Century.  

From the 1870õs Sinter Klass became 

known in Britain as Santa Claus and with 

him came his unique gift and toy             

distribution system ð reindeer and sleigh.  

I've bought my wife a fridge for Christmas:  

I can't wait to see her face light up when she opens it.  



1. In 1973 which record did Slade have a Christmas     

number one with?  

2. 1983, who was number one with 'Only You'?  

3. Which record was a Christmas No.1 in 1975 and 1991?  

4. Name The Scaffolds 1968 Christmas number one?  

5. 1992 saw who at number one with 'I will always love you'?  

6. How many weeks was she at number one for?  

7.Everyone remembers Band Aid, what year were they      

number one?  

8. Tom Jones gained a Christmas number one with which hit  in 

1966? 

9. Who was the fastest milkman in the west?  

10. Which is the only eponymous Christmas No.1 single?  

11. The following are words from which Christmas songs ?    

    a.    she didn't see me creep down the stairs to have a peep  

    b.    she'd been drinking too much egg nog  

    c.    once bitten and twice shy I keep my distance  

    d.    in the lane the snow is glistenin  

    e.   the choir of children sing their song they practiced all                 

 year long  

CHRISTMAS MUSIC QUIZ  

How will Christmas dinner be different after Brexit?  

No Brussels 



Would a singing elf be called a wrapper?  



How does Good King Wenceslas like his pizzas?  

One that's deep pan, crisp and even!  



Poppy Appeal  

Thank you to all the people who donated money to the Royal British  

Legion    Poppy Appeal during the weekend of the 

Bonfire Rally at  Betley. A total of £63.05 was raised.  

Paul Bowler (Cheshire Centre Member)  

Vice Chairman  

Royal British Legion Biddulph Branch  



Sue Heywood ð Committee  

 

Sue Heywoodõs first rally was the bonfire rally 

way back in 1984.  Along with Ron, her husband, 

they started rallying ôproperlyõ in 1985 and soon 

had the bug.  It didnõt take them long to get fully 

involved with the centre, initially  by organising 

rallies, their first being the Siddington New Year 

rally in 1986 and later on with committee work.  

 

In September 1991 Sue joined the committee, in those days the  

Chairman issued the jobs out to the individual committee members.        

That first year Sue was asked to be the Centre Sales Officer.   

On informing Ron that she was going to have to take over the spare 

room at home to store centre sales, he, understandably was not       

impressed (I canõt print his actual reply owing to censorship). 

During the next four years Sue gained the nick name Aunty          

Wainwright due to her being open all hours selling centre          

equipment.  During one bonfire rally she took £750, pretty               

impressive I am sure you will agree.  

Sue set herself many challenges during her time as Aunty              

Wainwright, one being to sell something to her good friend, Steve 

Brackley.  It took her a while but eventually she sold Steve an          

umbrella, the only thing in her range that he could use.   

Sue has a flair for decorating, so her skills have been utilized to good 

effect during the centreõs celebration rallies.  At the 1991 and 1995 

celebration rallies at Tatton Park Sue helped decorate the stage 

which consisted of three 40õ flatbed lorry trailers, a mammoth task as 

you can imagine.  Sue also helped decorate the marquee and stage      

during the 2015 celebration rally at Astle Park.  

During her early years on committee, the meetings used to run on  

until midnight, luckily her good friend Ian Morris, who was also on 

committee at that time, would drive her home as Sue isnõt keen on 

driving in the dark.  



Sue completed two stints on committee; her first lasted nine years, 

after being the Centre Sales Officer she went on to become the   

Junior Liaison Officer and Music Equipment Officer. In 2012 Sue 

came back on committee for another six years where she held the 

positions of Plaque Officer, Advertising Officer, New Rallier Liaison 

Officer, Invitations Officer and finally the West Central Region Rep.  

Talking to Sue and Ron along with their rallying friends it seems that 

overall Sue has enjoyed her time serving the membership and the 

centre is better off for her dedication.   

 

Sue, from everyone in the Cheshire Centre, a huge thank you for 

your hard work during your 15 years on committee.  

 

 

Cheshire Centre Chairman 

IMPORTANT  NOTE  

 

ôPhotography / videography may be taken at our Centreõs events and        

rallies.   The Centre and Club may use any photograph(s) and / or video(s) 

they take that includes you, your party and/or outfit in all and any media, 

including printed and electronic publications, e.g. websites, or promotional 

materials, in the advertising of its goods or services.   The photograph(s) 

and / or video(s) may be stored for these purposes as well.   If you do not 

want to appear in any shots, please advise the organiser if it relates to a    

specific event, or the Centre Secretary if for all events.   They will do their 

best to accommodate this and ensure you are able to avoid the area being 

photographed / filmed.õ Where images including clearly identifiable      

people are submitted by the Centre to the Club for publication, the          

individuals must have given the Centre permission to take and use images 

in all and any  media by use of this wording.  



               Pryors Hayes Golf Club Report:  
 

The Centre Golf society held our last outing of the 

year on  Saturday at Pryors Hayes followed by our 

Annual dinner and presentation.  

 

The winners at Pryors Hayes were:  

1st Kev Patterson 26 pts 

2nd Mike Hardcastle 26 pts   

3rd Ian Hallworth 26 pts  

The positions had to be decided on a card play off.  

Nearest the pin:   

S. Benson, I. Hallworth, K. Patterson x 3 

Nearest the pin in 2  

K. Patterson 

Longest Drive  

R. Byrne 

The winning guest was John Gardner 26 pts  

 

This was followed in the Evening by the Annual Dinner and 

Presentation which was well attended including our Centre 

Chairman and his wife.  

The award winners are:  

Neville Bethell Trophy   

1st David Hardcastle   

2nd Tony Pratt   

3rd Mike Hardcastle  

 

Captains Cup - K. Patterson 

Captains 9 - J. Whelan 

Pete Wall Trophy - D. Hardcastle  

Joe Vernon Cup - J. Whelan 

Pairs - R. Byrne and A. Street 

Captain v V Captain   

V. Captains team - R. Byrne, S. Benson, C. Bunting, R. Burrows,  

M. Kay, R. Feather, J. Whelan, S. France. 

Phil Hughes Memorial Trophy - S. France. 

 

Thanks to everyone that attended   



David and Mike Hardcastle showing the  
Trophies and Prizes that they had won.  

Who says  OH-OH-OH? 

Santa walking backwards  



If Santa's little helpers ate outside would they be dining elfresco?  

Hi all  

 

Wondered if I could just Thank the Rally Officers Of our    

Australian Caravan Adventure , September to October 2018.  

We had the time of our lives, we lived the dream , the holiday 

of a lifetime Ῠ 

 Rob and Jacqui Groom and Alan and Karen Bell organised 

this superb rally ( YES it was a rally on the other side of the 

world!!)...and did they organise !!  

 

We were greeted at  Perth airport by our rally officers with a 

Cheshire centre flag ! They then proceeded to guide us 

around Western Australia for the next three weeks .  

 

Each night we all met for  a social and discussed what we had 

done during the day and where weõd been. We saw sights we 

are not likely to see again ... a field full of kangaroos, 12 pods 

of whales, emus, pelicans, and cockatoos that walk right up to 

your feet as you sit outside the van .  

 

Meeting our Australian counterparts at two barbecues was an   

added bonus !!  

 

Thank you once again from the bottom of my heart and look        

forward to meeting up again at the Betley òAustralian Rallyó 

in May .  

 

Many thanks  

 

Barbara Beeston  

LIVING IN A LAND DOWNUNDER 



We would like to introduce our newest addition to the 

ever growing Shaw family.  

Emily Ruth was born on 12th November after  keeping 

us waiting for 10 days, weighing 7lb 7oz. We were all 

looking forward to her first rally on cabaret no        

campfire, but unfortunately  circumstances meant we 

had to cancel, but Daddy and Anna 

attended and told us all about how brilliant it 

was. We are out at the Christmas party and 

Anna is looking      forward to showing off her 

little sister and having a dance with her 

friends. Thank you for all your kind wishes 

recently, itõs really   appreciated 

and lovely!  

Hope to see you on the rally 

field soon!  

Love Sam, Phil, Anna and Emily 

x                                                                  

     

THE STORK HAS BEEN BUSY 

Super proud Auntie Sam and Uncle Phil with cousin Anna would 

like to welcome baby Mia Grace to the world, born on 18th           

October.  

Congratulations to Nicola and Martyn, and 

Harry who is already excelling at being an 

amazing big brother. Looking forward to 

being on a rally as a HUGE family! Soon be 

taking over the rally field with all these  

children and  grandparents too!                                 

 

 

 Lots and lots of love, Auntie Sam,  

 Uncle Phil, Anna (and now Emily too) xx  

Big cousin Anna, big brother  

Harry and little sister/cousin Mia.  

Mummy, Daddy,     

Anna & Emily.                             

Anna and Emily   



CONGRATULATIONS  

Congratulations to Nicola and Martyn  

 on the birth of their beautiful daughter  

Mia Grace.  

Harry now has a lovely sister.  

Very proud Mum & Dad/Grandparents  

Glenis & Barry Chesterson  

 



Disclaimer  

Articles reproduced in this publication are the views or opinions of the individual 

entering the article for publication. Views and opinions expressed are not 

necessarily the view or the opinion of the Editor, the Cheshire Centre Chairman or 

any person currently holding office within the centre.  

Miaõs Thank you 

Harry, Martyn and I would like to say a massive thank you to everybody 

for welcoming our new daughter Mia into the 

Cheshire Centre family! Mia Grace Shaw was born 

on Thursday 18 th October 2018, at 8:18am, and     

already a true caravanning baby, she visited her 

first rally on the Saturday evening when she was just 

2 days old ð well we couldnõt miss it could we... it 

was Grandad Jimmyõs 65th Birthday celebration after 

all!  

I was completely overwhelmed when we walked into the marquee and 

everybody started clapping us ð it was so 

lovely and an amazing welcome for Mia 

into the Cheshire Centre!  At 8 days old, 

Mia officially attended her first full rally 

at Halloween at the Clubhouse, and at 

less than 5 weeks old, she has already 

been to 4 rallies (visited 1, and spent the 

whole weekend in the caravan for the 

other 3!)  

Weõd also like to say thank you to everyone for your lovely cards and 

gifts!  Weõre really overwhelmed by everyoneõs generosity! Itõs like Harry 

and Mia have got a massive extended  family - we love you all and cherish 

all the memories we make with you, and will continue to make as our  

children grow up within our fantastic ôcaravanning family!õ  

 See you all on a rally soon!  

Nicola, Martyn, Harry and Mia Shaw  



Please keep dogs on leads at  

                     ALL times 

    NO EXCUSES 

 

There are 364 days until Christmas and people already have their        

Christmas lights up. Unbelievable...  

   1. Merry Xmas Everybody  

   2. Flying Pickets  

   3. Bohemian Rhapsody 

   4. Lilly the Pink  

   5. Whitney Houston  

   6. 10 

   7. 1984 

   8. Green, Green Grass of Home  

   9. Ernie  

  10. Mr Blobby .  

   11.     a. I saw mommy kissin Santa Claus 

              b. Grandma got run over by a reindeer  

              c. Last Christmas 

              d. Winter Wonderland  

              e. Wonderful Christmas Time   

CHRISTMAS MUSIC QUIZ ANSWERS  



Western Australia Adventure October 2018: by Malcolm Gale.  

 

Irene and I attended the 3 week rally to Western Australia, and afterwards went 

onto Sydney for a further week. The rally was very capably organised and run by 

Rob and Jacqui Groom, ably assisted by Alan and Karen Bell, and for my Sins, I was 

the designated ôRoving Reporter.õ 

Before I go any further, commiserations to Norman and Eileen Walker who had to 

very reluctantly cancel at the last minute due to Norman unfortunately breaking his 

ankle. We all wish Norman a speedy recovery, and we hope to see you both on the 

rally field soon.  

This is an abridged account of the 3 week tour of Western Australia by 12 couples in 

Motorhomes; 10 of which being members of Cheshire Centre, with 2 visiting        

couples from West Surrey and from Nottingham. The full version is over 12,000 

words and is also available on the web site. It is written as an ongoing daily log, the 

content coming directly from comments and experiences from all the participating 

ralliers. You can link to the full version however here is a taster in abridged form.  

Blighty:  

The alarm went off at 4 -00am in Mickle Trafford Chester for Irene and I, and we 

were in Manchester Airport for 6 -00am, where we met our fellow ralliers who were 

easily spotted wearing their Cheshire Centre Australian Rally 2018, bright yellow 

tee-shirts and green fleeces displaying their names.  

There were actually two Cheshire centre first time ralliers, Pat and Geoff Manby, so 

fair play you might as well start with a big one.  

We all checked in, then promptly retired to the premier lounge for breakfast and a 

read of todayõs papers. Full English was the order of the day, and for some of us a 

sparkling wine at 7 -00am, donõt frown itõs just got to be done chaps. Thereõs nothing 

like beginning as you mean to carry on as they say for our 3 week adventure to 

Perth Western Australia.  

The flight to Abu Dhabi with Etihad Airways was pretty much text book, but thereõs 

no way of dressing it up though; despite the superb service by the cabin crew, the 

very acceptable quality flight meals and drinks served in Economy, along with a 

good choice of in -flight movies, ôit is a very long journey to Australia.õ A few       

commented on the hard seats with Etihad, resulting in a few sore Bo -boõs in Perth, 

but, no pain no gain as they say.  

Perth Airport Western Australia:  

We landed in Perth at 1 -00pm local time, and were met by smiling welcoming faces 

at the other end from õmine hostsõ Rob and Jacqui Groom complete with clip boards 

showing us that we were in very organised and safe hands for the next 3 weeks. The 

coach was waiting; we loaded up and were straight off to the Country Comfort    

Hotel. The beauty of arriving at this time (1 -00pm OZ time) allows for a very        

leisurely shower, refresh, chill out and change before you all meet formerly for Flag 

and Dinner.  

 



We came down to the bustle of a very enthusiastic crowd, some already knowing 

each other as either relations or as good friends, but most did not. However all of 

us being ready for anything, which is the whole purpose of rallying.  

An informative Flag by Rob and Jacqui giving us an extremely detailed A4 file 

they had clearly spent a serious amount of time to both research and to collate. It 

gave us a superb day by day itinerary for the whole 3 weeks, with many options 

to choose from whatever suits you. Full marks guys and thank -you very much.  

We then had a relaxing night over a meal getting to know each other.  

Next morning we picked up our motorhomes, checked over any dints or      

scratches, and signed on the dotted line.  

First port of call the local supermarket to stock up on food and drink, then to the 

first site, òSwan Valley Tourist Parkó being on the outskirts of Perth, so not too far 

for the first leg. We unpacked then met at 7 -00pm at the Campsite BBQ area for 

further briefing and discussion. There is always a large communal BBQ area on 

every campsite with covered seating and cooking areas, with large good quality 

BBQõs and free gas. This is not just restricted to the campsites as you will find out 

later.  

Itinerary for the rally and some of the organised trips and events:  

Over the 3 week period we stayed at 12 different sites altogether covering an 

average of some 3000km. Some sites were a one night stay to break the journey 

to the next where we stayed for 3 days/nights. However, the maximum drive   

between sites was never more than 3 to 3.5 hours, meaning you still had a chunk 

of the actual travel day to stop off at the many towns and historic places on the 

way, seeing naturally beautiful countryside and breath -taking scenery on the 

journey.  

The very well -constructed itinerary, (tried and tested beforehand by Rob and 

Jacqui) took us from Perth right up to Kalbarri via the coastline.  This was our 

farthest place north, picking up along the way; Lancelin, the Pinnacles,             

Cervantes, Jurien, Greenhead (overnight), Dongara, Port Gregory, ôLehmanõ, 

ôPort Denison, the Pink Lake, ôEagle Gorge, and finally to Kalbarri for a 3 day stay. 

Whilst in Kalbarri,  we took in a Canoe and off -road Safari. The trip started with a 

serious off -road ride to the Murchison River just to wake everyone up and slacken 

a few fillings, then a two -way paddle up / down the river with a bumper breakfast 

in-between.  

Some comments that night about the canoe trip from the ralliers were as   

follows: - 

Marie, Marie, and Maureen:  Hard work and we got stuck on the rocks but it 

was great fun.  

Mal, David, and Ian:  Persevered and did both legs, good fun, hilarious.     

Breakfast was great.  

Mal:  Yeah Bacon Egg and Flies. 

Rob:  I got stuck on the sandbank and had to get out and push.  

Peter B:  ôCanoeist extraordinaireõ I rescued several people; (his words not 

mine).  



Some of us took in a River Cruise that was very picturesque and informative, and 

one evening we had an open air Cheese and Wine Evening, hosted by our Rally 

Officers.  

Next day we left Kalbarri and travelled south again back along the above route 

taking in those areas we did not visit on the way up, to arrive in ôWestern           

Floraõ (overnight). That evening the site owners gave us a guided wild flower tour, 

in the vicinity of the site.  

Next day we departed Western Flora visiting; Eneabba, Perth, Weir and            

Freemantle, arriving at ôCoogee Beachõ for another overnight, then next day via;     

Mandurah, Pinjarra, Clifton, Yalgorup, arriving in Bunbury for a further 3 night 

stay.  

Bunbury  is actually Rob and Jacquiõs home in Australia and they actually live only 

10 mins from the site. They are also members of the ôAustralind Happy Wanderersõ 

club and rally regularly with them.  

Rob had pre -arranged a beach front meet and BBQ with the ôHappy Wanderers,õ 

so we enjoyed a great evening cooking, eating, socialising, and a few scoops of 

course with them, as we ralliers do.  

Next day, everyone boarded a Tram at 10 -00am, waiting for us at the site entrance 

for a pre -booked trip of some 2 ½ hour guided tour of Bunbury city centre and its 

immediate surroundings. We visited some great viewpoints as well as took in the 

history of the area.  

In the evening of the last day in Bunbury, everyone went by coach to visit the 

ôSouth West Observatory in Keble Heights,õ which was one of the highlights of 

the holiday.  

It was 2 hours of quite fascinating and informative viewing of the Australian night 

sky.  

The observatory which is entirely run by volunteers has 2 x 8óand 1 x 9ĭó       

portable telescopes, and an indoor fixed 20ó telescope.  

Using the portable telescopes outside, we viewed: - 

Jupiter:  with its cloud bands and its 4 moons, the first being ôIoõ which has over 

200 active volcanos.  

The next being ôEuropaõ which has a lot of water and is believed could possible 

sustain life of some kind (but not as we know it Jim). It comprises an ocean which is 

100km deep, with the top surface of circa 1 to 2m being completely frozen. The 

next moon being ôGanymedeõ, and the final moon being ôCallistoõ, which is a           

frozen ball of ice. In addition Jupiter has another 75 much smaller moons which are 

basically not much more than rubble.  

Saturn:  with its 100,000km wide rings.  

Venus and Mars:  were both viewed by these portable telescopes too.  

Through the larger indoor 20ó scope, we could see more distant objects that are 

many light years from Earth and we viewed Star Clusters including the Butterfly 

Cluster.  



We were then given an extremely vivid digital presentation projected onto the 

side of the building showing, the Milky Way,  zooming in on many different Stars 

within it in 3D with some quite vivid and amazing software and very detailed   

commentary from our learned hosts, most impressive.  

We finished off by looking at the nearest Star to the Earth ôAlphaõ using one of the 

portable satellites, before we departed by coach back to the campsite. Many   

ralliers commented how this was a truly fascinating experience and one of the 

highlights of the holiday so far.  

 

We departed Bunbury for òThe Big Valley Campsite in Rosa Glen, Margaret 

Riveró for a 3 day stay.  

On the way, the choices were Busselton town and jetty, Dunsborough, Meelup 

Beach, Eagle Bay, Cape Naturalist Lighthouse, Yallingup and Gracetown, so there 

were lots to choose from ôen routeõ. 

Whilst in Margaret River  we had a fantastic ôBushtucker Wine Tourõ visiting some 

7 wineries for ôdegustationõ as the French would say, a chocolate factory 

ômmmmmmmm chocolateõ as Homer Simpson would say, and then finished off in a 

brewery.  

During the tour, we had a fabulous ôbush tuckerõ buffet lunch including;            

Crocodile, Emu, Beef and Chicken, lots of different salads, and several fruits    

tasting right across the spectrum from bitter to sweet. We finished off with a     

detour to see many Kangaroo in their natural environment, superb.  

At different stages of this stay we all visiting Busselton jetty which is the longest 

jetty in the Southern Hemisphere at 1.8km long. It was originally used to ship and 

receive cargo for Western Australia but fell into disrepute. The government     

actually made a grant available to demolish the jetty; however the townspeople of 

Rosa Glen formed an action group to keep the jetty and indeed won the support of 

the government by actually receiving the grant initially set aside to demolish it.  

This was used to carry out vital maintenance work and initially save the jetty.   

However, ongoing there is a requirement for around $1.25M yearly just for the 

upkeep the jetty, so further funds had to be raised locally. The railway was       

restored, and subsequently an underwater observatory was created at the end of 

the jetty to observe the marine life. Collectively, the proceeds of both the railway 

and the observatory now cover the ongoing maintenance. The observatory has 5 

different levels with viewing windows over 

its 8.0m depth where you can view Coral, 

Crabs, Barnacles, and many different fish 

species, and take both stills and video of 

this beautiful marine life.  

 

 



Next day we all headed for òFontyõs Pool Manjimup,ó for a 3 night stay, 

with the choice of Hamlyn Bay, Augusta, Cape Leeuwin Lighthouse,            

Alexander Bridge and many more on the way.  

In the morning we all met at ôBig Brook Damõ BBQ area, by invitation from 

our Rally Officers for Bacon and Egg barms at this beautiful quiet and       

picturesque location, and thanks again to our R.Oõs.  

Most of the ralliers whilst here went into Pemberton and took the Tramway 

through the magnificent òKarrió forest where the Karri trees grow. The     

tramway takes you through the forest where you can awe at these great giant 

trees that can grow up to 75m in height.  

 

N.B. By now we are some 15/16 days into this great holiday. Please appreciate 

that whilst being the designated scribe, the full version of my report; includes 

specific accounts each day from all  of the ralliers, to ensure who ever reads it 

gets a truly broad brush account of the rally from all participants own            

Individual tastes and experiences and not just those of Irene and myself. The 

idea    being that in the evening after a day of individual travelling and          

exploration of the many places of interest, we eat and then meet, to share and 

discuss what we did that day, over a glass or two of course.                       

N.B. In addition to the detailed A4 handout prepared by the rally officers there 

were two reference booklets on all the major towns and villages of Western 

Australia that we were visiting on this rally.  

I think you can get my drift that both your time and itinerary is very much up to 

you as individuals and within your own control to select where you go, what 

you do, and at your own pace. Whilst it is a pre -set tour over 3 weeks with     

pre-set campsites, you get to decide the rest. You can set off early at great 

pace, or simply amble along ad hoc doing as little or as much as you want. That 

evening you meet and share your experiences with each other. This can very 

much help to decide what and where you go the next day when you hear the 

accounts from your fellow ralliers.  

We departed Fontyõs Pool site, to head for òDenmark Rivermouth           

Caravan Parkó just outside of Denmark town, with the potential to pick up;      

Valley of the Giants, Greens Pool, Elephants Rocks and other places of      

interest, for another 3 day stay.  

Some brief examples of individual ralliers comments on their travels whilst 

here: - 

Pat, Geoff, Irene and I: visited Walpole, Giant Tingle Tree walk. We then 

went onto the ôTreetop Walkõ and the ôGreat Circular Walk.õ The former gave 

you panoramic views across the tops of these great trees some over 400 

years old, soaring above us even though we were 40m in the air as we 

walked on open mesh galvanised steel walkways strung throughout the   

forest. The Great circular walk below let you get right up close to these true 

giants of trees. We then went onto Peaceful Bay.  

Steve and Lynette:  went to Pemberton for the Train and then to Greens Pool 

and Elton Rocks.  



Jacqui and Rob:  went to the Circular Pool and saw a Tiger Snake. For the         

uninitiated, the top 4 most deadly snakes in the world all live in Australia and the 

Tiger Snake is number one.  

Rosie and Trevor:  left early for Greens pool, had breakfast then onto the rocks. 

We had a long walk and saw lots of spray ôwhite horses,õ then went to Elephant 

rocks, the resemblance is remarkable.  

David and the Gang:  went to Albany via the scenic route, we saw the quite    

amazing views coming into Albany, and into Frenchmanõs Bay. We then visited the 

Natural Bridge and walkway.  

Peter and Barbara:  we had a lazy day, went back to Greens Pool, picked a spot 

on the beach and just chilled before visiting Denmark for some shopping.  

Irene and I:  decided to stay on site and soak up the hot sunshine for most of the 

day, and then just had a leisurely stroll along the riverbank into town and back in 

the early evening; very peaceful.  

Phil and Janet:  went to the National Anzac Centre, which is one of Australiaõs 

most important cultural pilgrimages. 41,000 men and women departed Australia 

for the Great War. Phil who comes from Wigan reminded us ôthat troops from; 

Australia, New Zealand and indeed from England including the ôEast Lancashire 

Divisionõ fought and lost their lives in the Gallipoli Campaign also known as the 

Dardanelles, which had the most heavy losses in WW1. Losses were so severe that 

on one day alone, 6 men were awarded the Victoria Cross one morning before 

breakfast.õ  

Thank-you Phil for reminding us of that truly heart rendering story, especially as 

this year marks the centenary of the end of the Great War.  

Our final day in Denmark was blustery; however the highlight was a òFish and 

Chips Sunset Cruise.ó  

Next day we departed Denmark to head for òNarrogin Caravan Park,ó for an 

overnight stay. That evening was a coach trip to ôBarna Mia Nocturnal Animal 

Park.õ I did not attend this visit, but Karen Emerson from West Surrey kindly     

provided a write up for the main report, and here is an abridged version.  

òWe went by coach to the visitor centre and were given a short introductory film 

which explained the background to Barna 

Mia, namely a tranquil sanctuary which is 

home to some of WAõs animals which face 

extinction.  Under the red torchlight we 

were treated to watching bilbies, 

boudies, hare-wallabies, woylies and 

even a     possum enjoying the snacks 

provided by the guide. She did assure us 

that the food that the guides provide was 

no more than 10% of their diet in order to 

ensure that they donõt become dependent 

as the goal is for most of the species to be               

reintroduced to the wild.ó    

 



Thanks again Karen for your contribution.  

Next day we departed Narrogin for our last destination on the outskirts of 

Perth, which was òMidland Tourist Park. Here we had our last meeting which 

of course was òFlag.ó 

We were now at the end of a three week rally that was filled from start to 

finish with amazing places to visit and superb things to see and do, and I  

believe everyone made the most of their time in Western Australia 100% and 

some. 

Thank you Rob and Jacqui, Alan and Karen for all the hard work you clearly 

did both before in organising, and during this holiday to give us all an      

excellent and most enjoyable time.  

On a personal note, I hope this abridged account has given you a taster, but 

if you are considering doing an Australian rally with Rob and Jacqui, please 

read the full account so you can appreciate exactly how the individual      

ralliers enjoyed this one, and their own accounts.  

Best regards to you all, from Malcolm and Irene Gale  

 

To read the full article Scan QR code or 

go to  

http://www.cheshirecentre.co.uk  

               Smoking At Socials:  

 
Please remember that smoking is not permitted at 

socials, inside or outside .  This includes the use of 

e-cigarettes and vapour cigarettes  

 

NO EXCUSES 



Harryôs Holidays 

After sadly missing lots of rallies this summer when Daddyõs 

car broke, I am very excited to say òIõM BACK!ó  Mummy 

and Daddy have finally managed to get a new car and Iõm 

very    excited that weõre back out in the caravan!   

Not only that... with my little sister Mia too!!  

Since I last told you all about my caravan adventures, we have 

been on 4 rallies, visited 2 (and also a small get together that 

wasnõt a rally for Mike Meehanõs birthday,) and unfortunately 

had to cancel 2  before we got a new car.  I was very sad that we had to cancel the 

World Cup Comes to Holmston Hall and Treasure Hunt rallies, as I was really 

looking forward to them, but thankfully Nana and Grandad were able to tow our 

caravan to the Fishing, Golfing and  Shopping rally we were running, so it could 

still go ahead!  

It was very nice that our first weekend back out, we got to stay an 

extra night!  Although I was very confused when we headed home 

again on Friday morning for Mummy to have a hospital appoint-

ment.  When we arrived back at the rally,   Nanny and Grandad 

had  already arrived... I was so excited to see them as they had 

been on holiday abroad for a very long time!  I ran straight over 

to Grandad and gave him a massive cuddle!  Friday was very 

busy with Daddy and Uncle Phil siting vans, and Mummy and 

Auntie Sam doing some last minute shopping for the rally.  Saturday was much 

more chilled out!  Uncle Phil and Grandad went to play golf, Daddy and other 

Grandad went fishing, and I went shopping with Mummy, Nana, Nanny, Auntie 

Sam, Anna, and the other ladies on the rally.  I had lots of fun in the shop!  Mummy 

and Nana bought me a book, but I was far more excited to play with the Jacuzzi's 

with Nanny!  I think she was a bit embarrassed though when I 

pressed a button on one of the Jacuzzi's and managed to turn 

flashing   coloured lights and very noisy bubbles on!  It was 

very funny!!  We couldnõt turn them off and the man had to 

come and do it for us!  He He!  We all had a lovely lunch and I 

enjoyed playing on the play -park with Anna.  When we got 

back to the  caravan, I ate a lolly that turned my tongue blue.  I 

found it very funny and made Grandad have some as well to 

turn his tongue blue!  We all then went over to the pub for tea.  

I ate like a king today! Ha Ha!   

   



I want to say a big thank you to Nana and Grandad for taking our caravan for us 

this weekend and bringing it back home for us. I really enjoyed getting away in 

the caravan again ð and little did I know this would be my last weekend away as 

an only child!  I was so tired when we got home that I 

covered myself up with cushions and fell asleep 

whilst Mummy and Daddy  unpacked!  

We then visited a few rallies. Firstly we visited our 

friends small get together, which we were supposed 

to be away in our caravan for, for Mike Meehanõs   

Birthday. We had a lovely 

day  with  everyone at Jodrell Bank, and then had a very 

yummy tea provided by Gill and Mike... the cake was 

amazing... Gill needs to apply for The Great British 

Bake Off!! Thank you for inviting us to share your      

special birthday with you Mike!  

The next rally we visited was the AGM, for another Birthday... this time it was 

Nanaõs!  We had a lovely tea with Nana, Grandad, Nanny, Grandad, Uncle Daniel 

and Auntie Sharon.  After tea we headed over to the social.  I really enjoyed    

myself ð I got Mummy up to dance to the silly dances with me.  Iõm not sure she 

really wanted to being so pregnant, but I made sure she stayed up dancing with 

me!  He He!  Nanaõs birthday cake at the social was really yummy!  We picked it 

up from Costco in the afternoon when I had my face painted as a tiger ð I got lots 

of attention looking like a tiger in Costco!  Ha Ha!  After the 

social I gave Nana her birthday presents to open, and then 

unfortunately we had to head home.  

We then visited another rally for a birthday ð this time it was 

Grandadõs.  We now had a car to tow the caravan, but couldnõt 

come for the whole weekend because my baby sister Mia was 

born on the Thursday, and Mummy was still in a lot of pain 

and didnõt get out of hospital until Friday!  I was very pleased 

that Mummy and Daddy decided we could go, as I am a very 

proud big brother and couldnõt wait to introduce Mia to everyone!  The meal 

cooked by Trevor and his team was very yummy.  I loved the haggis, and the 

clutie dumpling which was made by my Great Uncle Dennis and my Great Auntie 

Ann.  Grandadõs birthday cake was yummy... I was a cheeky monkey and stuck 

my finger in the icing after Grandad had blown his candles out! He He!  Before we 

left, I had a photo with all my    cousins and my new baby sister Mia.  Brian Hale... 

Iõll remember to tell Mia when sheõs older that you said youõd buy her a caravan!  

Will I get one too?!?  



The weekend after we finally got out in the 

caravan for a whole weekend, at Halloween 

at the Clubhouse.  It was Miaõs first rally, and 

also Daddyõs new carõs first rally too!  At flag, 

Nick Rae said Congratulations to Mummy and 

Daddy for the birth of Mia.  I shouted òAnd 

Me!!ó and then turned to Mummy and said 

òMummy... he forgot me!ó  Silly Nick!  On 

Saturday morning we got up and went to carve mine and Miaõs pumpkins which 

we picked ourselves in the week.  Daddy helped me to carve my name into my 

pumpkin, and I asked him to carve a spider into Miaõs for her.  They looked very 

good!  In the afternoon we went over to the Christmas shop.  I loved it!  All the 

Christmas lights got me very excited for Christmas, and we had our photo taken 

with Father Christmas... not the real one though!  Later on I got to go Trick or 

Treating.  Both Mia and I dressed up as pumpkins, and I made sure I collected 

sweeties for Mia too as she was too little to do it by herself.  Iõm trying to be a 

good big brother and look after Mia as best I can!  After Trick or Treating we 

went over to the social and I enjoyed playing with the balloons and dancing with 

the other children whist Mummy and Daddy sat with Sue and Derek Martin and 

had a lovely evening.  The supper was yummy and I especially liked the         

popcorn!  Matt Beeston nominated Daddy for one of the silly games ð Daddy had 

to get an After Eight mint from his forehead into his mouth without using his 

hands ð he pulled some very funny faces trying to do it!  

Our next rally was Dancing and More at Bickerton.  It was very wet, windy, cold 

and dark when we arrived, so I went with Grandad and pinched lots of crisps off 

Grandadõs friends.  We went over to the hall after tea and did 

some dancing and a quiz.  Mummy, Daddy, Nana and Grandad 

scored the least on the quiz, so they won the ôLast Hard Cheeseõ 

prize... but I thought the prize was brilliant!  It was cheese and 

crackers!  My Favourite!!  On Saturday we went to the Candle 

Workshops with Nana and Grandad.  I really enjoyed myself as I 

got to make my own candle and a sand bottle.  It was lots of fun!  

On Saturday night we went to flag and another social.  I got a 

birthday card and childrenõs sweets, so I was very happy!  I enjoyed dancing the 

Barn Dance Rock with Nana, and Red Hot Salsa with Nanny!  Then I spent the rest 

of the night playing with my new tractor with Daddy.  Mia did some dancing too!  

She had to wear my old ear defenders though because sheõs only little!  She 

looked very cute wearing them!  



What's red and white and red, red and white, and red and white?           

Santa Claus rolling down a hill!  

Finally, the most recent rally weõve been to was Cabaret no Campfire!  On Friday 

night we all went over to the pavilion for flag and a get together.  As it was       

Children in Need night, Mia and I wore our Pudsey Bear clothes.   

Mia looked super cute!  I enjoyed reading my new books with Grandad, which I 

got for my birthday off Jan and Nick.  When we got back to the caravan I read 

them again to Mia.  On Saturday evening we had another yummy meal cooked by 

Trevor and his team.  I really enjoyed it and I pinched all of Daddyõs peas!  I was 

super proud of Mummy singing, and I even got up on stage with her!   

I made everybody laugh because I was distracting Mummy and Nick by dancing 

around ð especially when Anna joined in too!  He He!  I got to get on stage  

properly later on though, when I danced Baby Shark with Grandad.  It was great 

fun!  I told Grandad that we should do more dances next year!  Although Nick 

thinks I should do a magic act, as I managed to pick Mummy and Daddyõs        

competition as the winner at flag, out of lots of entries!  Mummy and Daddy were 

very pleased because itõs the first competition theyõve won in 2018... it was very 

funny though!  He He He!  Iõll get practicing more magic for next year, and maybe 

Mia could help me when sheõs a bit older - it will be her 1 st Birthday on the rally 

next year ð that means sheõll be able to help me because sheõll be old enough! 

This year has gone so quickly, and I canõt believe our next rally is a Christmas one 

already!  This is my favourite time of year!  Iõm really looking forward to Elm     

Cottage and Christmas Party... I canõt wait to put the Christmas decorations up and 

meet Santa, and then have a nice long weekend away for New Year!  I hope youõve 

all enjoyed reading my holiday diaries this year; and Mummy, Daddy, Mia and I 

would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

Harry Shaw, Age 3  



Committee Report for Posting on the Website from a Meeting on 

Tuesday 11
th

 September 2018 

 

1. Meeting started at 19.30 hours 
 

2.   Approval of minutes/pr®cis minutes for Tuesday 10
th
 July 2018 were 

agreed 
 

3.   Matters arising from 10
th
 July 2018 Committee Meeting: 

 
a) One side of the equipment container has been painted. 
b) Awaiting guidance regarding forms for before, during and after a         
rally, this has been completed. 

c)  First Aid window stickers have been purchased. 
d) Purchase of new boiler is on hold, looking at purchasing some new 
signs. 

e) Rally Brochure cover picture is in hand. 
f) Amended rally write up form for Rally Officers will include a GDPR 
agreement tick box. 

g) Standardisation of rates for advertisers has been actioned. 
h) Contact details for Salop were sent to the Treasurer, Salop have 
paid for advertisement. 

i) All Rally Officers are to be listed in the Rally Brochure. 
j) Incident regarding marquee at Sycamore Farm has been sorted. 
k) Plastic Committee Badges are being purchased. 
l) Review of centre rules has taken place and will be updated in the 
new Rally Brochure. 

 

4.  Treasurers Report 
      All bills have been paid and are up to date. There have been some 
problems with the online banking but this has now been addressed.  
Owing to RBS banks closing, NatWest will assist with banking of 
cheques. 

 

5.   Rally Secretary Report 
      65 rallies have run so far out of a possible 71.  Out of the remaining 
31, 15 are full including all available New Year Rallies.  83 proposed 
rallies have been submitted for 2019.  Rally 41.1 ï change of Rally 
Officer, Rally 47.1 ï increased from 15 to 20 caravans, West Surrey 
will be attending Elm Cottage in June/July 2019.  All 4B applications 
for Cheshire rallies are in hand.  300 rallies ï Dave and Terry      
Middleton, 100 rallies ï Mark and Caroline Jarvis, 200, 300 & 400 
rallies ï Imelda and Andy Lowe, 1200 rallies ï Andi and Andy Gibbs.  
Silver salvers to be awarded stand at 7 and new venue plaques 
stand at 4.  The rule regarding consecutive rallies was confirmed by 
CAMC.  

 



6.   50
th
 Celebration Rally 

      Discussion took place regarding further ideas for entertainment during 
the day.   

 

7.   AGM 
      A checking exercise took place to ensure that all AGM requirements 
were covered. 

 

8.  Email Address Renewal 
     The committee agreed to renew the secretaries email account and a 
new account for the treasurer is to be purchased. 

 

9.  Officer Reports 
 Newsletter was going to print. 
 Eight sponsors to date for the Rally Brochure. 
 Plaque for 2019/20 was discussed. 
 Sports Officer was thanked for his efforts in 2018. 
 Relatively quiet regarding new ralliers. 
 WCR Meeting on Saturday 15/09/2018. 
 Website hits static 100-110 per day, 61 visits to resumes.  Rally pages 
take most hits, 36% increase from North Wales, 445% increase for 
North Lancashire. 

 

10. Correspondence 
 Email regarding increase in vans at Cranage. 
 Chairman has been invited to Worcestershire 50

th
 Celebration May 

2019. 
 Complaint received from rallier. 
 Phone call received, regarding problem with a booking of Belmont 
Hall. 

 

11. Rally Chairs 
 These were discussed and agreed. 
 

12. Any Other Business 
 The committee will ratify the rally programme at the October  meeting. 
 GDPR regulations ï destroy rally booking slips once accounts have 
gone. 

 Bonfire Rally bookings at 30. 
 New Santa Suit and sides for event shelter to be purchased. 
 Details of Last Supper meal were confirmed. 
 Centre needs more rally book covers. 
 Charity year was discussed. 
 Chairman thanked committee for all their hard work over the past 12 
months. 

 

 Next Committee Meeting will take place on the 09/10/2018 
 
13.  Meeting closed at 22.03 hours 



Committee Report for Posting on the Website from a Meeting on 

Tuesday 9
th

 October 2018 

 

1. Meeting started at 19.30 hours 
 
2. Approval of minutes/pr®cis minutes for Tuesday 11

th
 September 2018 

were agreed 
 
3. Matters arising from 11

th
 September 2018 Committee Meeting: 

 
a)    The painting of the container has not been completed. 
b)    A further 85 rally signs are to be purchased. 
c)    Rally Brochure cover is still in process. 
d)  Amended rally write up form with GDPR tick box has been added 
to the updates and web site; it has also been published on the    
Facebook page. 

e)   Plastic committee badges are in process. 
f)    Artwork from sponsors is in process. 
g)   There have been 39 Bonfire bookings received. 
h) Father Christmas will have a new suit and six sides have been     
ordered for the event shelters. 

i) The committee are looking at purchasing more rally book covers for 
new ralliers. 

j) Juniors have decided against organising a charity year in 2019,   
owing to GCSE Exams. 

k) Pup tent rule has been confirmed, CAMC rule is that they have to  
be pitched in the awning space. 

 

4.   Approval of minutes for Saturday 29
th
 September 2018 were agreed 

 

5.   Treasurers Report 
All bills are paid up to date.  Discussion took place regarding the  
Centres accounts. 

 

6.   Rally Secretary Report 
  108 proposed rallies were submitted for the 2019 brochure.               
4b applications are in hand.  A 1200 rally plaque was presented to the    
Chairman and his wife at the AGM supporting rally.  Deadline for rally 
write ups was 14

th
 October 2018.  Other centre business regarding 

the rally brochure were discussed and agreed.   
 

7. Ratification of Rally Programme 
 Programme was ratified. 
 

8. Committee Positions 
 Committee positions were discussed and agreed. 
 

9. 50
th
 Celebration 

 A discussion took place on moving this forward. 



10. Bonfire Rally 
 Tom Dale will be running the Bonfire Rally in 2019.  The committee 
discussed how this will be moved forward. 

 

11. Web Site Secure Page Renewal 
 The committee agreed to pay for the renewal. 

 

12. Cheshire Centre Music Equipment 
 There is music equipment now available as part of the rally kit. 
 

13. Officer Reports 
 Newsletter has been emailed out; closing date for next edition is 19

th
 

November 2018. 
 

 Juniors have decided not to have a full tuck shop out, 50p and Ã1 
bags of sweets will be made up for purchasing. 

 

 Advertisers are sending in their adverts for the Brochure. 
 

 Some rallies have asked for more plaques than what the rally has 
been advertised in the book for.  Please remember that increases in 
rallies need to be passed by the committee. 

 

14. Correspondence 
 A discussion took place regarding several items that have been   
received by the committee. 

 

15. Rally Chairs 
 Agreed 
 

16. Follow-up-AGM Questions 
The committee discussed giving a gift to members who have served 
on the committee for more than five years. 
Liability for First Aiders ï deferred to next month. 
Towing liability ï deferred to next month. 
Funds increasing year on year ï deferred to next month. 
Subsidising the bonfire ï currently the rally officers do not need this  
subsidising. 
 

17. Any Other Business 
 Wording re the AGM will be updated in the Rally Brochure. 
 Discussion took place regarding the 2019 rally officer gift. 
 Both Vice Chairmen will be attending the WCR Meetings moving 
forward. 

 The committee will purchase more lights as these are useful in the 
winter. 

 Next Committee Meeting will take place on the 13/11/2018 
 

 Meeting closed at 22.10 hours 
 

18. Christmas Party Update 
 A short meeting took place. 

 




